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Dear  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

26 April 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board also considered the advisory opinion by Headquarters, Marine 

Corps (MPO) of 20 January 2023, which was previously provided to you.  You were afforded an 

opportunity to submit a rebuttal, but did not do so. 

 

You requested to change your naval record to establish eligibility to opt-in to the Blended 

Retirement System (BRS) when you started service in the Marine Corps in September 2018 and 

retroactive matching to Thrift Savings Plan (TSP).  The Board, in its review of your entire record 

and application, carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to include your assertions.  

The Board concluded that pursuant to Deputy Secretary of Defense Memorandum of 27 January 

2017, Marine Corps Administrative (MARADMIN) message 662/17 was promulgated 

indicating, “Recruits and student officers with a Date of Original Entry Armed Forces (DOEAF) 

before 1 January 2018 are grandfathered into the legacy retirement system and are eligible to 

enroll into the BRS.  They must make a decision to remain in the legacy retirement system or 

enroll into the BRS during calendar year 2018.”  Additionally, MARADMIN 662/17, further 

specified, “If they delay making an election decision, no BRS transaction shall be reported.”  

 

 

 






